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Minutes of 80th Meeting of the Parish Council of 
CHIPPING WARDEN & EDGCOTE  

held on Tuesday 11th September 2018 at the Village Hall at 7.30 p.m. 
Present C Brooke                  P Brown                N Meades              N Galletly                     

D Hussey                 V Woodford           H Gairdner 
Clerk L Stanley (absent due to last minute illness) 
Apologies N Douglas         D Cross (joined meeting late at 8pm)  

 
80.1 Open Forum – Several residents were present who raised the issue of the possible Playground 

development.  After discussion it was agreed that they should take forward a bid to Hs2 CEF for 
funding to improve facilities in existing play area.   
They will report back to PC with updates.  PC offered full support. 

 

 
80.2 Declaration of Interests – PB declared interest in Long Barrow.  

 
80.3 Minutes of 79th Meeting -  Agreed and to be signed by Chairman with Clerk Agreed 

 

80.4 Matters Arising  

 All taken under agenda  

 
80.5 On Going Issues  

 a) Brookfield Farm – nothing heard to date.  NG to monitor. NG 

 b) Rose & Crown – nothing new heard.  NG to continue to monitor NG 

 
80.6 Village Environment  

 a) Bus Shelter –NM has cleaned up now fledgling swallows have flown. 
Also offered to clean regularly.   
Benches need stripping and repainting.  Quote required. 
Lamp to be installed with CCTV Camera 

 
NM 
LS 

NG 

 b) Some Street Doctor referrals are still outstanding.  Clerk to monitor LS 

 c) Village sign.  New volunteer has offered to clean  

 d) Culworth Road bench has been cleaned and grass edged out by CB.   

 

80.7 Village Walk – Report was discussed - No further action  

 

80.8 HS2  

  Drop in session 11/9 was a great success with 100 plus residents attending 
A discussion was had with Chris James about Edgcote viaduct session.  It was 
suggested that the sessions be shared with Lower Thorpe and surrounding parishes  
and it was agreed to have two sessions on weekdays( one at Chipping Warden [poss 
21/11] and one at Thorpe) and one on weekend at Chipping Warden [poss 24./11]. 
It is now very unlikely that Culworth Road will remain open. 
Design is likely to be agreed Nationally in spite of SNC petition response at 
Commons. 

 

 
80.9 Play Area   

  Awaiting news from Hs2 CEF bid by Jenny Guest and friends  

 
80.10 Planning  

  S/2018/1232/LBC – Edgcote House – 3rd floor windows               – Approved  

  S/2018/1234/FUL -Wardington Gate – Use to workshop              – Approved  

  S/2018/1250/PA – Lodge Farm – determine if planning needed  – Not 
required 

 

  S/2018/1961-The Manor – tree work – case worker allocated 
s/2018/1870/Hs2 – Land @ Byfield/Welsh Road junctions 

 

 
80.11 Bus Scheme – A Leadsom letter discussed – No Action  

 

80.12. Correspondence  

 Salvation Army bin – request to have clothing bin (via email on 1/8/18) – Pc Rejected idea POLICY 
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 Chris Hatfield letter re: Long Barrow.  It was decided that we would write back and 
suggest 1 large house may be acceptable and in keeping with local residencies but any 
other development will be opposed.  No interest in a meeting. 

 

LS 
80.13. Finance  

 a) E-On – 170.47 + vat £8.52 = £178.99 
SLCC – chq 886 did not reach SLLC nor present @ bank = £55 

 

 b) Current a/c £1554.51    Deposit £4809.06  

 
 

80.14. Matters for Next Agenda and/or information  

 Parking DC raised issue of caravan on corner of Appletree Road as dangerous due to 
sightlines being obscured 
Reported to Police but they affirm no action as it is NOT illegally parked. 

 

 Village Hall 
Sign 

Sign at Culworth Road junction looks to be in need of replacement.  Further inspection 
required and possibly new post obtained. 

 
 

 
 Edgcote 

Horses 
signs 

HM reported that signs were needed on Edgcote road for likely crossing or exercise of 
horses as traffic has been causing problems   Will be installed in near future. 

 

 Estate agent 
Boards 

Once again Estate agents have installed boards on the Green at Allens Orchard.  
Clerk is requested to ask for removal as before. 

 

LS 

80.15. Date of Next Meeting  

 Next meeting – 13th November 2018 @ 7.30 in Village Hall   

 
The Chairman closed the meeting @ 21.00hrs 


